
Hello all from the world of Alateen. 
 
Things are a little quieter right now since the completion of Recertifications the end of May. 
Some of the Alateen groups are still struggling but the AMIAS are showing up at the meeting 
time in case they do have a teen show up.  Fort Dodge Alateen is still going strong.  The newly 
formed Friday Night Step Study in West Des Moines is having 3 or 4 in attendance.  I’ve made 
suggestions to the AMIAS on ways for them to get their meeting information out into the 
public. 
 
The Iowa Area World Service Committee (AWSC) sent out a survey to CMA’s in districts 
currently without DR’s.  This survey resulted with 75% of them voting yes on the need for 
Alateen groups, 25% voting maybe and 0% no.   
 
We have a tentative date set for April 4,5 & 6 for the 2025 Alateen Serenity Weekend.  We are 
going to try and have it a little earlier in the month next year so that it will not interfere with 
Prom and other end of school events.  Right now I am not looking to keep everything else the 
same as in last April as it seemed to work pretty well.  But of course this will be open to change. 
 
Lovingly In Alateen, 
Judy V. 
Area Alateen Coordinator/AAPP 


